




Tel:  909 824 6400        Fax:  909 824 6405 
 

 
September 4, 2013 

 
Carey L. Allen, CMC 
Administrative/Property Service Manager 
March Joint Powers Authority 
23555 Meyer Drive 
Riverside, CA 92518 
 
Re: Archaeological Field Survey 
 Van Buren Boulevard Widening/Improvement Project 
 Near March Air Reserve Base, Riverside County, California 
 CRM TECH Contract No. 2735 
 
Dear Ms. Allen: 
 
At your request, we have completed an archaeological field survey on the Area of 
Potential Effects (APE) for the project referenced above.  The APE consists of a 50- to 80-
feet-wide strip of vacant land located on the north side of the existing Van Buren 
Boulevard right-of-way at the intersection of Meridian Parkway, in an unincorporated 
area near the March Air Reserve Base (Fig. 1).  As you know, the APE was previously 
included in the scope of a 2009 cultural resources study for the Meridian Specific Plan 
Amendment (McGinnis 2009), and the present survey constitutes a supplement and 
update to that study pertaining specifically to this APE.  
 
Background 
 
In 2009, Tierra Environmental Services, Inc., of San Diego performed a standard Phase I 
historical/archaeological resources survey in association with a proposed amendment 
to the Meridian Specific Plan, which encompassed a total of 1,290 acres, including the 
current APE (McGinnis 2009:1, 4).  The "area of investigation" for that study, however, 
was limited to a subset of 250 acres subject to the amendment, which evidently did not 
include the APE (ibid.).  Furthermore, the 2009 study does not specify the exact field 
methods used during the survey or the intensity of the survey efforts (ibid.:15).  As a 
result, there is no evidence that the current APE was surveyed adequately at that time. 
 
Earlier this month, BCR Consulting LLC of Claremont conducted a historical/ 
archaeological resources records search on the APE at the Eastern Information Center, 
University of California, Riverside, which is the State of California's official cultural 
resource records repository for Riverside County (Brunzell 2013).  Based on records 
reviewed at the information center, BCR Consulting LLC concluded that the APE had 
not been covered by a previously completed cultural resources field survey, and that no 
cultural resources had been identified on this property (ibid.:2). 
 
In addition to the records search, it is our understanding that Native American 
consultation for the proposed project is currently underway by the March Joint Powers 
Authority and the Federal Economic Development Agency.  In order to complete the  

CRM TECH 
1016 E. Cooley Drive, Suite A/B 
Colton, CA 92324 



 2 

 

 
 
Figure 1.  Location and configuration of the APE.  (Based on USGS Riverside East and Steele Peak, Calif., 

1:24,000 quadrangles) 
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	Appendix L: Tribal Cultural Resources

